
By The Way 

 
Term 2 Week 10, 2021 

 
17 Troy Street, Emu Plains NSW   Phone: (02) 4777 7200   Email:  

OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au   Web:   http://www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of the Way Parish Weekend Mass times: Saturday Vigil 6pm, Sunday 8am and 9:30am.  
Weekday Mass times: Tuesday 6.00pm, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9.00am,  

All welcome! 
 

Principal’s Message  

 @ OLOW 

Dear Our Lady of the Way Community 
 
Last Saturday we had the absolute pleasure of witnessing our students receiving their First Holy Communion.  Thank you to 
all the parents and Parish Sacramental Committee members who prepared these children for this Sacrament.   
 
During the homily, Fr Michael made reference to a 
public address given by Pope Francis. The Holy 
Father Pope informed the audience that 70 years ago 
to the day, he celebrated his first Communion.  He 
went on to say, “They say that you shouldn’t talk 
about personal things, but I can’t resist the 
temptation”.  He then went on to say “Today I am so 
thankful to the Lord because 70 years ago I made my 
first Communion,” he said with a broad smile. “Let us 
all thank the Lord for our baptism, all of us thank him 
for our first Communion,” he said.  The 77-year-old 
pope revealed the personal tidbit to underline what it 
means to enter into communion with the Catholic 
Church and to seek communion with Christians who 
belong to other confessions or traditions. 
 
Fr Michael encouraged us all to ensure that our children have regular opportunities to attend mass and receive communion.  
 
STAFFING SEMESTER 2 
During the week you were informed about the secondment of Mrs Angela Calderwood as a Religious Education Coordinator 
to Trinity, Kemps Creek.  We congratulate Angela on this significant appointment.  We wish her all the very best.  This 
secondment is for the remainder of 2021. 
 
The last five weeks have been extremely busy at OLOW with Semester Reports and Learning Conferences, demonstrating 
ways in which we have been able to work together as a team – students, teachers and parents. Thank you to the many 
parents who speak so positively about our school, the programs delivered by the teachers and the care that the staff take of 
the children each and every day. 
 
It has been incredibly powerful to receive so many generous affirmations from our families, be it in relation to the safety of the 
children or the dedication of the teachers to providing engaging learning programs and opportunities. The staff are very 
appreciative of the support that you give to them and the partnership that they have in working with you to build the wonderful 
community of OLOW. 

mailto:OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.hfgranville.catholic.edu.au/


Please find below an updated staffing schedule for Semester 2. 
 

2021 Staffing Semester 2 

Kinder Jessica PRIOR 
Mon- Fri 

Rebecca BLAZEK  

Mon- Fri 
Carly EEKMAN Tues - Fri  
 

Year 1 Jennifer HENSEN 
Mon- Fri 

Nichola GLAZEBROOK 
Mon/Tues 

Bernadette CURRY  

Wed/Thurs/Fri 

Year 2 Anne-Maree MCKEON 
Mon-Thurs 
Carole DAY - Fri 

Tara CREMEN 
Mon-Fri 

Victor TRAN 
Mon-Fri 
 

Year 3 Melissa VIERA 
Mon- Fri 

Kylie RIX  

Mon- Fri 
Megan VELLA 
Mon- Fri 

Year 4 Belinda BUNTER 
Mon- Fri 

Gina STORR  
Mon – Thurs 

Jenny RICHARDSON  
Fri 

Year 5 Jo THOMAS 
Mon-Fri 

Patricia SCOTT 
Mon - Thurs 

Sharon TAYLOR 
Fri 

Year 6 Lauren HAMILTON 

Mon-Fri 
Jordan WINCKLE 
Mon - Fri 

Annette STEIN 
Thurs 

EMU Linda FLANAGAN Bernadette CURRY Rebecca BLAZEK 

Reading Recovery Lisa POWDERLY   

Diversity Linda FLANAGAN 
Carole DAY 

Bernadette CURRY 
Sofia COLLINS 
Deanne KUIPERS 

Jenny RICHARDSON 
Lisa POWDERLY 

Mandy MARSHALL 

Japanese RFF Kate  SCHAFER K - Yr 6   

Creative Arts  RFF Elizabeth McGREGOR 
Music K/Yr 1/Yr2/Yr3/Yr4 

Mandy MARSHALL 
Visual Arts Yr 5/ Yr 6 

 

Learning Support 
Officers 

Rochelle MASON 
Anne MATHISON 
Kayla BREMNER  
Emily SCOTMAN 

Lisa McCLAFFERTY 
Jade NIXON 
Kelly WALLINGTON 
Nicole GHANTOUS 

Cameron COLLYER 
Maree RYAN 
Denise DAWES 
Jessica COWELL 

Library Susan MASTERS   

Office Julie IRVINE Pascale VION Sarah ZARLENGA 
Janet JOHNSTON 

Maintenance Mathew SHARP   

IT Trainee Samuel LEWIS School Counsellor Marita VECCHIO 
 

2021 Leadership Team 

Principal Donna McFADZEAN 

Assistant Principal Glenn CRAWFORD 

Religious Education Coordinator Carole DAY 

Diversity Leaders Linda FLANAGAN / Tara CREMEN 

Learning Leader Bernadette CURRY 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

First Eucharist 
 

Our school community would like to congratulate the children who celebrated their First Eucharist last 

Saturday: 

 

Oliver Casey 

Adele Crooke 

Kelsey Ellis 

Chloe Gardiner 

Ella Hirsch 

Jackson O’Brien 

Lucia Rose 

Ruby Trad 

 

Arliyah Casey 

Remy Cross 

Sarah Fenning 

Hamish Gauke 

Makaela Jarrett 

Zoe Robertson 

Nathaniel Sanger 

Flynn Weber 

Ryley Coote 

Beau Edmonds 

Tyler Gahagan 

Eliza Herps 

Declan Keigan 

Marlie Robertson 

Rohan Sykes 

 

 

We wish the following children all the very best as they celebrate their First Eucharist this Saturday: 
 

 

Audrey Edwards 

Olivia Eekman 

Savannah O’Brien 

Cody Thomas 

Jetta Grady 

Ella Grech 

Jordan Scobie 

Max Thompson 

Gemma Lewandowski 

Oliver McClenahan 

Benjamin Thomas 

 
 

Blessings and prayers to the children and their families. 

 

 
 

Final Draft New Religious Education Curriculum 

On June 3 the final draft of our new Religious Education Curriculum was shared with school 

communities across the Parramatta Diocese. The title of ‘Living Life to the Full’ was also announced. 

To see Bishop Vincent share his thoughts on the document and the naming of the curriculum, please 

click this link. 

 

 

LEARNING NEWS 

 

PBS4L - Positive Behaviour Support 4 Learning. 

As shared in the previous newsletter, we are on a continual journey in developing our understanding, 

learning and skills in many areas.  This week we are sharing the last of our ‘scripts’ or expectations for 

various parts of our day.  The purpose of the scripts is to explicitly unpack teacher and student actions 

and responsibilities particularly when there is a need for safe practices.  The focus of the scripts in this 

newsletter include Japanese and Music Changeover, Sensory Garden, Playground and Playtime. We 

hope this helps you understand and support our practice at OLOW. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uf93w_MU0I8&t=4s


 



 



 
  



SPORTS NEWS 

 

The Athletics Carnival 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to a wonderful school community event!  

 

Thank you to our spectators for cheering and supporting our children.  

 

A massive thank you to our amazing parent helpers - the carnival would not have 

been possible without you!  

 

A great thank you to the OLOW staff who always work so hard to provide the best 

opportunities for our children. 

 

Finally, congratulations to our awesome students for your sportsmanship and effort. We are so proud 

of you all! 

 

Results for the Zone Carnival will be shared next term. CEDP is using a new program for data input 

so we are awaiting information about how to use this program. Thank you. 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 



Year 2 are enjoying learning to type. They were able to create a Google doc and type a reflection on 

the Athletics Carnival.  

 

On Monday we went to the Athletics Carnival for a fun day of sport with the whole school and even 

Year 2. We had some time doing fun sporting activities and the best activity was the 800m running 

race contest. My 2nd best activity was the long jump. The 200m race was my best because we got to 

run around the sports carnival and more.             

by Luke in Year 2 

 

On Monday the Athletics Carnival was so fun because I came first in the 100m and second in the 

200m and I got really tired. I got a red ribbon and a blue ribbon. The blue ribbon is first. The red 

ribbon is second and I was proud of myself. When it was break I was glad because I was starving. My 

favourite activity was high jump because you had to jump so high it was like impossible to get over 

when it was really, really high. It was my first carnival ever and it was fun and the helpers were really 

kind. The hardest activity was shot put because the ball was heavy and it made it hard to throw. The 

first activity I did was 200m sprint. This means you have to run as fast as you can and they meant it. 

It is true!                              

by Arden Year 2 

 

On Monday we went to an Athletics Carnival, it was so much fun. 

We did shot put, high jump, long jump. 

We also did 100m and 200m races. I came fourth in the 200m race. We went on the bus too. I sat 

near the window and saw my grandma's house. I loved the long jump!            

by Cassie Year 2 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Date Event 

Friday 25th June Last day of Term 2 

Wednesday 14th July Stage 2 Boy’s & Girl’s Soccer Gala Day 

Thursday 15th July Year 1 Excursion to Rouse Hill House and Farm 

Friday 16th July Year 1 and Year 6 to Parish Mass 

Friday 23rd July Year 2 and Year 3 to Parish Mass 

Friday 23rd July Stage 3 Touch Football Gala Day 

Friday 23rd July Family Fun Night - Winter Wonderland Spectacular 

Thursday 29th July Year 6 Zoomobile Incursion 

Friday 30th July Year 4 to Parish Mass 

Friday 6th August Feast of St Mary of the Cross Mackillop – Whole School Mass 

Sunday 8th August Feast of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop 

Thursday 12th August Zone Athletics Carnival 

Friday 13th August Kinder and Year 5 to Parish Mass 

Monday 16th August Year 6 Voice of Youth cluster Final at Bethany 

Friday 20th August Year 2 and Year 3 to Parish Mass 

Wednesday 25th August St Nicholas Netball Gala Day 

Friday 27th August Year 1 and Year 6 to Parish Mass 

Friday 27th August Stage 2 Touch Gala Day 

Thursday 2nd September Stage 3 Surf Safety Information Session 

Friday 3rd September Kinder and Year 5 to Parish Mass 

Friday 3rd September Fathers’ Day Liturgy 

Sunday 5th September Fathers’ Day 

Friday 10th September Kindergarten Excursion to Calmsley Hill Farm 

Monday13th September Voice of Youth Grand Final at OLOL Seven Hills 

Wednesday 15th September Confirmation 7.00pm 

Thursday 16th September Confirmation 7.00pm 

Friday 17th September Grandparents’ Day 



Friday 17th September Last day of Term 3 

Monday 4th October First day of Term 4 

Wednesday 15th December Last day of school for 2021    

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 


